

Parish Chairman: Kerri Harold Parish Deputy Chair: Harry Bulmer

Notice & Agenda

LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 1972

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN OF THE September 2024 (ORDINARY) MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL

Parish Councillors are formally summoned to a meeting of the above-named Parish which will be held at the

Village Hall on Long Lane on Monday, 16th September 2024, commencing at 1900

Note: The June Meeting will be proceeded by a visit from representatives of RWE to discuss the proposed Peartree Hill Solar Farm– this session will commence at 6.30pm and is open to the public.

PUBLIC ATTENDANCE

Members of the Public are welcome at the above meeting and there is a session for public speaking in the Parish Meeting– however if you wish to raise any issues during the public session, you are recommended to advise the Clerk 3 days in advance of the meeting otherwise you may not receive a response at the actual meeting

BUSINESS TO BE TRANSACTED

Part 1 Procedural Matters

- 1. Present and Apologies (Chair to confirm quorum)
- 2. Declarations of Interest any new or concerning matters on this month's agenda (Chair)
- 3. Approval of the previous months minutes (Chair)
- 4. Report from Ward Cllrs (If in attendance)
- 5. Any correspondence / opportunity for any members of the public in attendance to speak.
- 6. Financial Report and Accounts (*Clerk*)
- 7. Planning applications (All)
- 8. Police Matters opportunity for Cllrs to discuss latest crime statistics (All)

Part 2 Matters arising – to consider on-going and new issues and decide further action if necessary: Ongoing Issues

9.1 Community Awards = *Clirs to award scrolls to persons identified under the scheme for Freedom of the Parish*

9.2 Issues around access at the junction with Long Lane /Woodmansey Mile – *Cllrs to discuss latest update following decision to invite the Council Member for Highways to a meeting with Cllrs / Residents.*

9.3 New Defibrillators for the Parish - Cllrs to be updated on alternative location following no interest from various sources (Lidl, Warton Arms, and Tokeinspire Estate)

9.4 New benches in the Parish – *following on from the installation of the commemorative bench for Nick Hart at Long Lane / Ferry Lane Clirs to be updated on the installation of the bench donated by Mrs Ann Los outside of the church*

9.5 Anti Littering / Recycling Project - School Competition and litter pick by Cllrs – *following on from school visits Cllrs to be updated and discuss the school competition and litter pick as part of the anti-litter project by the Parish Council*

9.6 Condition of noticeboards in Parish – Following on from the news that the Parish Council was successful in the application for a grant from Dogger Bank, Clirs to consider location of a new noticeboard.

9.7 Governance of the Village Hall - *following on the conclusion of the matter of the lease length, Clirs to discuss next steps in supporting the Village Hall Committee with regard to identified issues with governance of the Village Hall.*

9.8 Traffic calming around schools – Following on from the last meeting, Clirs to be updated on submission of application for Electronic Radar Devices to be used around schools in the Parish, and also update on an application for railings between the pavement and road at Woodmansey School



9.9 Outdoor Exercise Equipment – *Clirs to be updated and discuss proposals for outdoor equipment at King Street Park and Dunswell* – *specifically the location at Dunswell and types of equipment to be installed.*

New Issues

9.10 Possible inappropriate use of Authority materials by Woodmansey Ward Cllrs – *Cllrs to discuss the response from ERYC following the Parish Council raising concerns with this matter.*

9.11 South Beverley Bridleway Bridge Scheme consultation – *Clirs to discuss and agree a response for the consultation process of a proposed new railway bridge (as advised by ERYC 2nd August 2024)*

9.12 Allotment matters – *Clirs to be updated on various matters, including rent process, issue of the new Lease Agreement, allotment inspection.*

9.13 Projects for 2024 / 26 – Clirs to commence annual discussions on initial thoughts on any capital projects they wish to table and how these might be financed – precept increase or reserve

9.14 Concerns for overgrown greenery hedgerows on Long Lane – *Clirs to discuss the increase of commercial vehicles (high sided lory's) using the lane, as well as recent storms has caused lots of low hanging branches to be broken from the trees and falling into the road – Clirs to discuss how to deal with this.*

9.15 Concerns for Dunswell Lane – Cllrs to discuss the weight restriction signs and the relevant orders, specifically moving the signs towards Dunswell from their current position of Junction of Northmoor Lane / Dunswell Road. Also to discuss the non-existent relief road from the A1079 to Dunswell lane

10. AOB / matters raised by Cllrs (not to be voted on).

Andrew Crabbe

Andrew Crabbe Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer 9th September 2024